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	TOWN OF HOPEDALE

78 Hopedale Street - P.O. Box 7

Hopedale, Massachusetts 01747
Tel: 508-634-2203     Fax: 508-634-2200


	Finance Committee



February26th, 2020 Meeting Minutes
6:00 pm, Atria Draper Place
The Chair Called the Meeting to Order at 6:04 pm
Attendees:

Finance Committee


S. Hockenbury -Chair


E. Callahan, D. Comastra, K. Hopkins, D. Piatt, C.Strapponi

Additional people present

Robert Reed, Interim Town Manager

Michael Nelson, Resident

Lori Hampsch, School Committee Chair


Alysia Butler, School Committee Vice Chair


Michael Brescani, Recreational Field Ad Hoc Committee


Len Guertin, Resident
Votes:

Approval and acceptance of the minutes of:
May 8, 2019

May 15, 2019

May 21, 2019

July 10, 2019

September 11, 2019

October 9, 2019

November 6, 2019

December 23, 2019

January 8, 2020

January 18, 2020

February 3, 2020

Events:
· All parties present introduced themselves.
· The Chair referenced budget documents that had been distributed via e-mail earlier in the week to update where FY ’21 budget numbers were projected.  Layered into the document was projecting the School Department at a 3.5% increase and baseline 1% increases for all other departments.  
· Feedback from the Hopedale Town Accounting included $170,000 to cover the FY ’20 budget short-fall in the Health Insurance line and included the 3.7% increase for FY ’21.
· The Committee discussed the use of free cash for current short-falls in health insurance and the trash removal lines.
· Mr. Nelson raised the idea of the position of Grant Manager as a town-wide position to increase opportunities for revenue.  Members of the Finance Committee and School Committee gave information on grants currently utilized and typical requirements of grants, such as matching percentages; full-funding for projects and programs is rarely available.
· The Committee discussed trash and recycling, costs, single-stream recycling, responsibilities of the Board of Health and the current contract with E.L Harvey.
· A discussion was held regarding sharing information with the public in the format of: current year budget, a level-funded budget with changes to services noted, a level-service budget, and a fully-funded budget including initial requests from Departments.
· Bob Reed, Interim Town Manager indicated the Board of Selectmen will convene on March 9.  He will apprise them of the current situation for FY ’20 and projected FY ’21 and recommend a joint meeting with the Finance Committee.
· The Chair will advise of a future meeting date.
The Chair called the meeting to Adjournment at 7:40 pm.  Finance Committee members also participating on the Capital Committee will remain for a meeting.
Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth S. Callahan

Recording Secretary

Hopedale Finance Committee
